The National League of Professional Base Ball Clubs

RCA Building - 30 Rockefeller Plaza New York

> St. Marys Kansas. February 8th 39.

Dr.F.C.Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence Kansas.

Dear "Phog";

Again I regret to advise you that I will not be able to serve you in your Nebr-Kansas game on the I4th of Feb. nor your Ames games on the 20th.

As these dates are the last ones that I have with Kansas may I assure you that no small part of the disappointment that this accident has caused me is that I was not able to serve you and Kansas.

In your selection of officials for next year I will appreciate your considering me as worthy of your consideration; a kindness that I have always thanked you for.

Kindest regards to Mrs. Allen and

the family.

E.C. Quigley.

Likely will drop in and see one of your games.